ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

AGM 

THURSDAY 24th May 2012 
Highland Football Academy, Dingwall

 Present

Jim Hyslop/ Jenny Maclennan/ Margaret Farmer/ Jack Murray/ Garry Bain/ Gerry McCready/Cllr. Angela Maclean/Cllr.Margaret Paterson/ Davie Ogilvie/ Roy Sinclair/ Sandra Gass/ Darren Reid/ Alan Munro/ Annelise Glew/ Kate Lackie. 
1. Welcome

Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Apologies 

Jeannie Graham/ John Stirling/ Garve Scott-Lodge/ Lynne Fraser/ Lorna Benson/ Keith Pickering.
3. Minutes AGM 2011
Proposed as correct- Margaret Paterson

   Seconded – Jim Hyslop
4. Chairman’s Report

Jack thanked Joan in absentia for all of her efforts as vice-chair as she is the “power behind the throne”, thanks to Jenny and Jim for their efforts also.
“Last year we had approximately 85 clubs and reached 96 at most this year. Over the course of the year several events have taken place. RCSC held an open sports promotion event for the public, to come and try different sporting activities. This was held at Dingwall Leisure Centre and was timed to coincide with the re-opening of the swimming pool, which unfortunately was not completed on time. All member clubs were invited to showcase their sport or activity. We also held a bowling event and provided advertising support for an open day in conjunction with our member bowling clubs. The members of the public who attended the come and try event in march thoroughly enjoyed the activities.We had positive feedback from both events but they were not as successful as we hoped in drawing in members of the public, a lesson learned that publicity needs improving, future events for next year will be up to the incoming committee.
Re the closure of Coaching Highland

Sport Scotland removed their major funding and created a new regional coach and development volunteer post instead. The permanent members of staff have been absorbed into Highlife Highland. 

The database Is now up and running very effectively. We hope it will be promoted to other sports councils across the Highlands. Coaching Highland was taking this forward and it is hoped that Highlife Highland will continue this.

The new travel fund has been introduced and the T and Cs decided. This will allow more flexibility to allow us to support athletes who travel greater distances.

Grants levels are under review which will be discussed later in the agenda.”
Jack thanked Roy Sinclair of Inverness rowing club for his invitation to Scottish Rowing’s Annual Awards night, a great night out with excellent organisation.

5. Treasurer’s Report
Audited accounts have been put onto the sports council website. Trust Fund stands at £12903.18. There was one transfer to the sports fund last year. Income was received form Ross-shire district table tennis club which was wound up and their residual funds were donated to the sports council, this has been added to the Trust Fund. We have supplemented the travel fund by using the administration and membership fees, thus keeping a healthy balance. By keeping costs down we have also been able to transfer previous years membership fees and administration to it, in total £4229.48 (with the agreement of Jeannie Graham, the Hghland Council finance officer). The Sports Fund at 31st March 2012 stands at £8863.10. An adjustment needs to be made to show committed grant money which hasn’t been paid so as not to cause double accounting. 
  The Highland Council grant payment to us of £15,460 remains the same as last year. We have approximately £2100 in membership fees coming in. Grant aid paid of £16,450 with another £5000 committed. With all outstanding grants covered honorariums may be paid. A vat bill for the old RCSC Ltd was received for £892, we had no success in arguing it so it has been paid. A summary of these details has been posted to the website. 
  Treasurer’s report agreed  --- proposed Roy Sinclair seconded Garry Bain. 
Jenny to email all clubs to invite them to use the Travel Fund.

6. Changes to Guidelines, T & Cs for Sports Councils
With the demise of Coaching Highland the Council guidelines for grant aid need to be updated but there is no formal process for doing this, draft guidelines have been issued but need to be ratified at a HSDA meeting.
7. Grant Aid funding levels
As agreed at the previous executive committee meeting it is recommended that the maximum amount allowed per club be £750 in the first instance, to be reviewed at the end of the third quarter of the financial year.
8. Appointment of independent examiner 

Jim proposed we reappoint Alastair MacBain and this was seconded by Jack. A letter of thanks to be sent to him.
Jack handed the Chair over to Councillor Angela Maclean who asked for nominations for office bearers. Angela also mentioned her thanks for her enjoyment of the RCSC meetings, one of her favourite committees.
9. OFFICE BEARERS elected as follows:-

· Chair  Jack Murray  proposed Jenny Maclennan seconded Roy SInclair
· Vice-Chair  Joan Maxwell proposed Jack Murray, seconded Jim Hyslop
· Secretary Jenny Maclennan proposed Jim Hyslop, seconded  Margaret Paterson

· Treasurer Jim Hyslop proposed Roy Sinclair seconded Jack Murray
· Grants Convener – not considered.    
COMMITTEE MEMBERS elected as follows:Proposed Jack Murray endorsed unanimously.
Roy Sinclair, Sandra Gass, Margaret Farmer, Sonny Rhind, David Ogilvie, Garry Bain, David Tidmarsh, Keith Pickering.
COUNCILLOR MEMBERS

To be confirmed when committee appointments are made
10. AOCB

Darren Reid described the community sports hub at the TRACC in Tain. It is hoped to have these hubs in place in four areas ;-Tain, Aviemore, Fort William and Thurso. All the member clubs are coming together at one facility, it is hoped to maintain strong links with them. Currently they are looking at pathway mapping, to examine and enhance the links between primary schools, secondary schools and clubs. 
A question was raised as to whose was the responsibility for delivering various levels of coaching education. UKCC level 1 upwards is the responsibility of Jan Stander below this is Elissa Stevens’ department.
Jenny asked that our thanks be expressed to all the clubs who attended the come and try event, we greatly appreciate their efforts in giving to the sports council, their time and enthusiasm.
11.  Dates of Next Executive Committee Meetings 
The new committee confirmed the following dates;-

16th August 2012

25th October 2012

Jack thanked everyone for attending and repeated his thanks to Joan, Jim and Jenny.

Roy thanked Jack as chair for the manner in which he conducted the meeting.
